

## DLSA Board Meeting Minutes February 7, 2022

---

**Attendees:** Brandon Farster, Chad Jones, Missy Reiher, Hank Gasbarro, Christina DeSabato, Justin Bogan, Summer Mazor, Brett Adams

### **Secretary : Missy Reiher**

- Meeting started at 8:16 by reviewing minutes from the January meeting.
- No new communications to read.
- Will send out minutes to board before next mtg.
- Motioned by Chad, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Christina, all in favor.

### **Treasurer : Summer Mazor**

- General Fund account review
- Looked into BKY financial to do taxes, offered to help us do it ourselves online.
- Will check PO Box at Post Office for sponsor checks.
- Motioned by Christina, 2<sup>nd</sup> Brett, all in favor.

### **President : Brandon Farster**

- Reviewed team counts as of 2/7, still low but have a few weeks of registration left.
- For 15U, if we can't field a team, Hampton offered to have us join what they have.
- Extra Equipment: (facemasks, gloves, helmets, bats) have at clinics for girls to use.
- Discussed how the clinics will be run.
- Opening Day will be April 30, with Cash Raffle drawing on that day.
- Merchandise sales, hoping to have an early sale for delivery before season starts.
- Possible new apparel company.
- Pay it forward with used equipment, will make available for girls who need it.
- Motioned by Christina, 2<sup>nd</sup> Justin all in favor.

### **Vice President : Chad Jones:**

- Uniform try-ons at clinics, bathroom outside to use if needed.
- 6U will have pants this season.
- "Deer Lakes Fast pitch" will replace the "Lancers" on uniforms.
- Chad will be in charge of all uniform paperwork.

- Motioned by Summer, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Hank all in favor.

#### **Equipment : Justin Bogan**

- Mule shed to be moved up to B7.
- No storage shed this season, will wait until fall for correct amount of space needed/have.
- Need different sized catching equipment, will check what we have before ordering.
- Need to order 6 combo locks.
- In need of a port a john between fields, maybe with a lock?
- Motioned by Chad, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Missy, all in favor.

#### **Fields / Clinic Director : Hank Gasbarro**

- Weather will dictate when storage shed is moved.
- Poles for fencing, will call Petronio for fencing quote.
- Infield dirt spreading will be a volunteer opportunity.
- Possible HS Art kids to paint DL mural on dug out?
- Need a double base for first base on B6, may remove it from B2.
- Motioned by Christina, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Brett, all in favor.

#### **Fund Raising Coordinator : Christina DeSabato**

- Possible fall/summer fundraisers : Moes Tacos, Chipotle, Primantis, and Tip Board.
- Basketball tourn fundraiser possibly in June.
- Dicks sponsorship gave \$250 gift card for DLSA.
- Should we get Team slides for girls?
- Need to get an Instagram account going for DLSA.
- Motioned by Missy, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Chad, all in favor.

#### **Website Report : Brett Adams**

- Will be cleaning up website, reorganizing meeting mins.
- Motioned by Summer, 2<sup>nd</sup> by Hank, all in favor.

**Meeting adjourned at 9:30 pm,  
Next meeting March 3, 2022 7:00pm  
Location: Municipal Building.**

